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To knowé To 

loveé To 

serveé When 

I was in the 1st 

and 2nd grades, 

my classmates 

and I were 

taught Religion 

f r o m  t h e  

Baltimore Catechism. Do any of you 

remember this textbook? It was 

our job to memorize the answers 

to the many quetions that were 

published in this book. One of 

the first questions was, òWhy did 

God make you?ó The answer to 

that question is, òGod made me 

to know Him, to love Him, and 

to serve Him in this life, and to 

be happy with Him forever in 

heaven.ó Isnõt this our ultimate 

goal, to be òhappy with Him  

forever in heaven?ó Everything 

we do in our lives should be  

focused on what will help us 

make the journey to eternal  

happiness. 

 

     This is really the primary goal 

of Archbishop Bergan Catholic 

School. Everything we do at  

Bergan should help our  

studentsñand their familiesñ

make it to heaven one day. Our 

academic programs, service  

activities, prayer and worship, fine 

arts and athletic activities, and 

everything else we do at Bergan 

prepares the members of our 

school community to continue to 

make the journey to eternal life. 

At the heart of our mission is 

Jesus Christ Himself, Who  

teaches us by His word and  

example how to live faithfully and 

courageously. 

     As you remember your days of 

being a student at Saint Patrickõs 

School or at Bergan, I hope that 

you are able to see how the  

parents, teachers, coaches,  

benefactors, priests, and religious 

sisters were able to help you to 

know, to love, and to serve God. 

I ask that you pray daily for the  

 

students that are entrusted to our 

care today, so that they have 

many experiences of the presence 

of Christ in their lives, and  

answer His call to follow Him. 

     We rely on the prayers, advice, 

support, and generosity of many 

people. As alumni, you know 

firsthand how Saint Patrickõs  

Parish and many people in the 

community of Fremont work 

together to prepare our students 

for the future that God has  

prepared for them. I know that 

the students at Bergan can count 

on you to make this òjourneyó 

with them. As you learned to 

know, love, and serve God when 

you were a student, I ask that you 

help us to teach the same lesson 

to our students today. 

To knowé To loveé To 

serveé And to be happy with 

Him forever in heaven. 

 

  Father David Belt  

òéThey called the church  
together and reported what 
God had done with them 
and how he had opened the 
door of faithéó(Acts 
14:27). 

As we enter the Fall season and 
the month of October, we also 
start a special Year of Faith in 
the Church throughout the 
whole world.  In the Acts of the 
Apostles, we learn that God has 
opened the door of faith for the 
early Church. But did you know 
that God has opened the door of 

faith for each one us and he  
invites us to step through the 
threshold into a deeper  
relationship with Him. The  
upcoming Year of Faith is an 
opportunity for every Catholic to 
turn towards Jesus Christ,  
encounter him in the Sacra-
ments, especially the Eucharist 
and rediscover the Faith and 
Church. 

     With his Apostolic Letter of 
October 11, 2011, Porta Fidei. . 
. Pope Benedict XVI declared 
that a "Year of Faith" will begin 
on October 11, 2012 and con-

clude on November 24, 2013. 
October 11, 2012, the first day of 
the Year of Faith, is the fiftieth  
anniversary of the opening of the 
Second Vatican Council. . . 
(Vatican II) and also the  
twentieth anniversary of the  
Catechism of the Catholic 
Church. During the Year of 
Faith, Catholics are asked to 
study and reflect on the  
documents of Vatican II and the 
catechism so that they may  
deepen their knowledge of the 
faith. 

                  (continued on page 3) 

"The door of faith is always open for us" (Acts 14:27), by Father James Keiter 

javascript:showDisclaimer('http://www.vatican.va/holy_father/benedict_xvi/motu_proprio/documents/hf_ben-xvi_motu-proprio_20111011_porta-fidei_en.html',271);
javascript:showDisclaimer('http://www.vatican.va/archive/hist_councils/ii_vatican_council/index.htm',304);
http://old.usccb.org/catechism/text/
http://old.usccb.org/catechism/text/
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We Rememberé 
 
Marilou Johnson - May 26, 2012.  Mother 
of John Johnson ('71); and Janice Johnson 
Bedient ('73). 
 
Regina Perry Ries ('67) - June 12, 2012. 
Sister of Richard Perry ('64); and Michael 
Perry ('72). 
 
Richard W. Hanson (ô64) - June 17, 2012. 
 
James Janovsky - June 27, 2012.  Father of 
Rebecca Janovsky Wieneke ('98). 
 
Roland W. Horeis - July 14, 2012.  Father 
of Julie Horeis Miller ('65). 
 
Richard Perry - July 17, 2012.  Father of 
Richard Perry ('64); the late Regina Perry 
Reis ('67); and Michael Perry ('67). 
 
Robert Farris ('67) - July 19, 2012.   
Brother of Gary Farris ('52); Sharon Farris 
Agress ('54); Margaret Farris Meier  ('69); 
and William Farris ('73). 
 
Corey Nelson ('87) - August 12, 2012. 
 
Albert "Curly" Goebel - August 19, 2012. 
Father of Larry Goebel ('64); Vicki Goebel 
Shanahan ('77);  and Lane Goebel ('77). 
 
Stan Novotny - September 5, 2012.   
Grandfather of Chris Paulson ('95). 
 
 

 
Let your classmates know  

about you! 
We want to know about where and how 
you are, and so do your fellow  
classmates. Please submit news and  
photos to Kathy Kaup, editor, 
k k a u p @ s t p a t s f r e m o n t . o r g ,  
berganalumni@yahoo.com or call (402-
721-1846) or write the Alumni Office, 422 
East 4th Street, Fremont,  NE  68025. 

In the upcoming issues of the Bergan Knights 
Forever Newsletter, we will be listing  
Alumni that we have lost touch with.  We will 
list a decade at a time.  If you have a current 
address or any other information regarding any 
of the following alumni, please contact the 
Alumni Department at 402-721-1846 or 
kkaup@stpatsfremont.org   
                                                  Thanks!   

2000-2009 

 

Year Last  ........ First ......... Maiden 

2000 ..... Brooks ........ Seth 
2000 ..... Ebner .......... Kyle 
2000 ..... Gotsch ........ Kathleen ...... Fauver 
2000 ..... Hansen ........ Jason 
2000 ..... Hayner ........ Jill ................. Devney 
2000 ..... Leringer ...... Ryan 
2000 ..... Maurer ........ Lindsey 
2000 ..... Nelson ........ Melissa 
2000 ..... Niedbalski... Susan 
2000 ..... Rak .............. Michael 
2000 ..... Ringle .......... Jaime 
2001 ..... Charron ...... Danny 
2001 ..... Charter ........ Greg 
2001 ..... Gebhardt .... Troy 
2001 ..... Smith ........... Zachary 
2001 ..... Uhik ............ John 
2001 ..... Vering ......... Heidi 
2001 ..... Williams ...... Henry 
2002 ..... Ahl ............... Tricia 
2002 ..... Baker ........... Nick 
2002 ..... Brabec ......... Lucas 
2002 ..... Hayden ....... Kara ............. Kalisek 
2002 ..... Schultz ........ Nathan 
2002 ..... Treinen ....... Vincent 
2002 ..... Trujillo ........ Kayla 
2002 ..... Ulven .......... Evan 
2002 ..... Walsh .......... Andrew 
2002 ..... Williams ...... Cale 
2003 ..... Becker ......... Tara .............. Hallowell 
2003 ..... Benes........... Amanda 
2003 ..... Christensen Kara 
2003 ..... Cooper ........ Rachel 
2003 ..... Liekus .......... Aaron 
2003 ..... Melgoza ...... Derek 
2003 ..... Smith ........... Nicole 
2003 ..... Thomsen .... Megan 
2004 ..... Bovill ........... Samantha 
2004 ..... Clark ............ Aaron 
2004 ..... Gebhardt .... Brett 
2004 ..... Kuhns ......... Rachel .......... Grote 
2004 ..... Neill............. James 
2004 ..... Palzkill......... Adam 
2004 ..... Schultz ........ Natalie 
2004 ..... Smith ........... Cassandra 
2004 ..... Tysdal .......... Jessica 
2004 ..... Winter ......... Mark 

2005 ......Boesch ......... Shelli 
2005 ......Cooper ......... Brett 
2005 ......Cox .............. Aaron 
2005 ......Dean ............ Jared 
2005 ......Hajek ........... Dustin 
2005 ......Healey .......... Alicia 
2005 ......Pook ............ Ryan 
2006 ......Beacom ........ Aaron 
2006 ......Christensen . Zachary 
2006 ......LaBrie .......... Miranda 
2006 ......Leatherbury . Kasee 
2006 ......Magnus ........ Julie 
2006 ......Nilsson ........ Anna 
2007 ......Escamilla ..... Taylor 
2007 ......Losee ........... Joseph 
2008 ......Tysdal .......... April 
2009 ......Manes .......... Nicholas 
2009 ........Schlickbernd .. Chynna 

 
Memorial Funds 

Memorial funds can be established to 
Archbishop Bergan Catholic School.  For 
more information contact the St. Patrickõs 
Parish Office, 422 E. 4th Street, Fremont, 
NE  68025 or 402-721-6611 
 

Donation Matching Program 
Many companies provide matching gift 
programs that multiply their employeesõ 
charitable donations. To obtain a  
matching gift, contact your employerõs 
human resources department for a form or 
information about online procedures.   
Complete the donor/employee portion of 
the form and send it to:  Archbishop  
Bergan Catholic School, Development 
Office, 422 East 4th Street, Fremont, NE  
68025.  The Development staff will  
complete their part of the form, and  
return it to the company to initiate itõs  
fulfillment of the match. 

 
Estate Planning 

Remember Archbishop Bergan Catholic 
School in your estate planning. For more 
information contact Gary Schmidt at 
garystpatsbergan@yahoo.com or  
402-721-1846, ext. 17 

New Date and Exciting changes to the annual Alumni Reunion Celebration 

The next Alumni Reunion Banquet will be held on Friday, July 12, 2013.  We have added a beer  
garden outside on the green and a live band.  We have also invited the recipients of the Hall of Fame 
awards to join us for the evening.   Make plans to attend!  
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St. Patrickõs/Archbishop Bergan Alumni Reunion News 

From the Bergan Knights Alumni Office 
Greetings Alumni, 

Fall is my favorite time of year.  School is 
back in session and a variety of athletic 
events are going on.  We had a very hot 
summer, so the fall weather is a welcome 
relief. 

 

My favorite event of the year, the alumni 
reunion, was a great event this year.  There 
were over 140 alumni and guests in attend-
ance.  The high-lights of the event were a 
great meal, and an  outside beer garden and 
live band.  The featured event of the night 
was the presentation of the first Athletic 
Hall of Fame of St. Patricks and  
Archbishop Bergan Catholic High School 
which was well received.  There are  
pictures on page 5 of the honored guests. 

 

Nominations are necessary to be  
considered for the Hall of Fame.  Those 
nominated are reviewed by a selection 
committee.  There are four categories to be 
considered.  They are team, athlete, coach, 
and contributor.  Only one team can be 
selected and selections could only be made 
from three of the four categories in a given 
year.  The following were selected:   

Coach ð Lou Wewel (posthumously)  

Individual Athlete ð Sheri (Rump) Magee 
class of 1988 

Team ð 1966  Football Team 

A large number of the football team  
members were in attendance.  The  
recipients received a certificate and a med-
al.  A picture plaque listing each team 
member will be displayed in the Hall of 
Fame Room at the Jr./Sr. High school 
building by the gymnasium lobby.  The 
plaques feature an embossed picture and a 
summary of accomplishments.  Anyone 
wishing to make nominations for the next 
year Hall of Fame can contact the Parish 
office at (402) 721-6611 or the Jr./Sr. High 
school office at (402) 721-9683 to obtain 
an application. 

 

We are embarking on the Building Our 
Community of Faith campaign to retire 
as much of our debt as possible. All alumni 
are being asked to help support this  
campaign.  More information is included in 
the recent mailing you should have  
received containing the needs and goals 
regarding this campaign.  Fr. Belt is doing 
a great job of managing our finances.  We 
finished with a balanced budget last year 

and are projected to do so again this year.  
Please do the best you can, others helped 
make your education at Archbishop  
Bergan and St. Patrickõs High school  
possible.  Thank you in advance for your 
willingness to pledge any amount for this 
campaign.   

 

Lastly I want to thank all of you who 
wished me òHappy Birthdayó on  
Facebook.  There were over 100 happy 
birthday wishes and most were from alum-
ni.  Of course birthdays are a  
reminder that you are getting older so you 
donõt like to see them come, but then the 
alternative is not very good either.  I have 
just decided to enjoy them and be thankful 
for the years I have had and hope for many 
more and yes I did have a great day with 
family and friends.  For those of you won-
dering it was #73.     

 

Best wishes and Godõs Blessings to all! 

 

                  Gary Schmidt  

 

"The door of faith is always open for uséé.." (Acts 14:27) 

 

(continued from page 1) 

Pope Benedict tells us in his Apostolic 
Letter, "The 'door of faith' (Acts 14:27) is 
always open for us, ushering us into the life 
of communion with God and offering  
entry into his Church." 

 

The upcoming Year of Faith is a 
òsummons to an authentic and renewed 
conversion to the Lord, the One Savior of 
the worldó (Porta Fidei 6). In other words, 
the Year of Faith is an opportunity for 
Catholics to experience a conversion ð to 
turn back to Jesus and enter into a deeper 
relationship with him. The òdoor of faithó 
is opened at oneõs baptism, but during this 
year Catholics are called to open it again, 
walk through it and rediscover and renew 
their relationship with Christ and his 
Church.  

This image of the òdoor of faithó is  
something that our parents, grandparents 
and even great grandparents walked 
through when they started such projects as 
St. Patrickõs Catholic School in 1913.  
Nearly 100 years ago, they lived out their 
faith and took a leap of faith when they 
raised $25,000 and built the first Catholic 
school in Fremont.  Again and again, as the 
years passed up to the present with the 
building of our new elementary school 
building, Parishioners, alumni and friends 
of St. Patrick and Archbishop Bergan have 
walked through this òdoor of faith.ó   

 

I encourage you to take advantage of this 
Year of Faith just as our parents,  
grandparents and great grandparents have 
done and delve even deeper into our  
relationship with Jesus Christ. 

                   Fr. Jim Keiter  

       Lyndsay Osborn 
 

We welcome Lyndsay to 
our Parish and School 
staff!  She is our new  
D i r e c t o r  o f  
Advancement.  She is 
originally form Hooper, 
Nebraska and was  
formerly employed at 
Three Rivers Health 
Clinic in Fremont.  

Lyndsay and her husband Nick and their 
two children Kinley and Kohen  reside in 
Fremont.  She is responsible for all  
development, marketing, recruitment and 
donor relations to support and grow the 
mission of Archbishop Bergan Catholic 
School.  Her office is located in the Parish 
Office at 422 East 4th Street. 

Welcome! 
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From left to right:  Joyce (Cherek) Vopalensky, Greg 
Ishmiel, Jim Van Dyke, Norma (Beck) Hass,  Shirley 
(Pfeifer) Allen, Dona (Rockwell) Ernst, Marlene (Ulrich) 
Filipi, Bonnie (Little) Buglewicz 

Front Row:  Ray Navratil, Sheri (Vance) 
Thompson, Janet (Kassmeier) Nemecek, Darlene 
(Toelle) Pabian, Mary Pat (Emanuel) Cheshier, 
Jane (Connor) Hagebush, Mary (White) Rock 

Back Row:  Bob Clark, Steve Schmit, Chris 
Rump, Ed Schendt, Dan Semrad, Keith 
Roumph, Gene Pfeifer, Dave Kucera 

Front Row:  Kim (Sindelar) Bottorf  

Back Row:  Diane (Wiesen) Swanson, Mark Kucera,  
Annette (Kassmeier) Otteman and Mary Buresh 

Reunion 

New date for next year's  

Alumni Reunion and Hall of  Fame Dinner 

Friday, July 12, 2013 
Make plans now! 


